September 1st 2022 Retirees Meeting Minutes

The meeting was opened promptly at 10:00 am by Gary Parsons, who was standing in for Jeff Barnhart, with the reciting of the Pledge of Allegiance and a prayer by member Gary Kreider.

Hot coffee and Libermans Bakery donuts were served.

There were 21 members in attendance.

We were reminded by a member that September 2nd is V J Day.

Remember to fly your Flags.

Vice President Frank Burkett spoke about Club business and activities. Please check the website and Club Calander for a list of activities. Also open and read the emails that are sent out to all members. If you do not receive these emails please check you're trash folder and change you're settings to allow mail from the Club. Also make sure we have your current email address.

Frank also announced that there will be grading and drainage work going on at the pistol range in the near future. The range will be closed for several days to complete this work. There will be an email sent out to all

members with a valid email address, a posting on the website and Club calendar and postings at the range announcing the dates for this work.

Gary Parsons commented about the new signs that were recently posted at the gate and ranges. They stress the importance of wearing your blue Membership Card while on Club grounds. This is also required in our bylaws. Your cooperation is expected.

Retirees Treasurer Make Passalacqua gave the retirees Treasurer report.

We are once again shooting practice trap on Wednesday evenings starting at 5pm until about 7. Thanks to members Larry Blaz and Rick Gable and their lovely wives Pam and Barb for making this possible. Also thanks to member Jack Shroyer for his continued help and support.

There will be a Carlos Hathcock Sniper shoot on September 25th at the rifle range. See the flyer on the website for details.

The Long Range target control system instalation is moving foward and should be completed soon. This will stop those inconsiderate individuals who want to pay for one round of targets and shoot more than they pay for. Show and tell produced 2 shotguns, at machine gun that shoots BB's in full auto mode and a WWII Era ammo box.

There was mention of several gun shows scheduled in the area.

There is a US Concealed Carry Association coming up soon in Akron.

There was a reminder to shoot safely and responsively at all the ranges.

The 50/50 was won by Member Doug Mansor.

The next meeting is October 6th at 10 am. The topic for show and tell will be Fishing. Bring your favorite gear, tacle and stories.

The meeting was adjourned to the trap range where some of the members shot some targets. Thanks to Jack Shroyer and Bill Wentsch for opening up the trap house.

Respectfuly submitted, Frank Burkett